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From: Mike Donohoe  
Sent: 21 March 2013 12:15 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Ref; 2013/00417/01SPRN, Tesco App.for Licence to sell Alcohol 
Dear Sir,  

As a local resident of some considerable years, I wish to raise my concerns regarding 
an application from Tesco plc for a licence to sell alcohol at the former Castle pub site 
in Midanbury. 
 
In my view, one more retail store selling alcohol is one too many and will increase the 
already anti- social behaviour in the Midanbury area.  

I therefore have a strong objection to this application. 

Yours sincerely, 

 Michael Donohoe, 
15 Halstead Road,  
Bitterne Park, 
Southampton 
SO182PQ    
 

Page 49 of 147



From: KENNETH BARTON  
Sent: 21 March 2013 16:16 
To: Licensing 
Subject: 2013/00417/01sprn 
Objection to tesco licensing application, Being a local resident on witts hill we do not 
require any further alcohol outlets in the area, there  are already two tesco,three co-
op.one happy shopper,one independant store +the hop inn  public house all within a 
half mile area of each other, But  my biggest objection is why do we need a store 
selling alcohol 12 hours a day 500 yards from a major senior school ie Bitterne park, 
just what the students want pop in for a drink during break, By applying for an alcohol 
license in the area is for sheer profit not neighbour relations.                 
            K.Barton 1 Barton crsent. midanbury, 
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From: John Alkire 
Sent: 21 March 2013 17:47 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Licence Application - 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I have just recently been notified that Tesco has applied for a license to sell 
alcohol at their new store being built, against the stated but ignored wishes of 
local residents I might add, in Midanbury from 06:00 to 24:00. 
 
I most strongly object to this and want that application denied. 
 
It is bad enough that the store is being built against the local resident's wishes 
and we certainly DO NOT need another off-license when two already exist. 
 
The incidents of drink fuelled violence, anti-social behaviour and vandalism 
dropped, maybe not by much but dropped, with the closure of the Castle Pub. 
As a resident of Midanbury, I was glad to see this drop. However, creating 
another source of alcohol sales and consumption in place of the Castle Pub 
with just as late hours will no doubt see an increase in violence, anti-social 
behaviour and vandalism. 
 
Additionally, this affords another source where people under the drinking age 
will be able to purchase alcohol illegally and I am not so ignorant to think this 
will not happen. Police in the Bitterne area have already caught two news 
agents in the area selling to underage individuals. Providing another source of 
alcohol sales where two non-Tesco sources are already available will only 
lead to an increase in underage drinking and a resultant increase in drink 
fuelled violence, anti-social behaviour and vandalism. 
 
As Tesco plc provide parking at their stores, it is clear that Tesco expects 
residents from a wide catchment area to use their stores. There are already 
two Tesco stores (also selling alcohol) within less than a mile, easy walking 
distance, of the store being built at Midanbury. 
 
Another problem created by allowing Tesco to sell alcohol at the Midanbury 
store, indeed even allowing Tesco to build at the Midanbury site, against 
resident's wishes, is that the two small stores, one of which is a family owned 
business, already present will not be able to cope and will end up closing. This 
certainly does not do anything positive for local residents and will indeed be a 
negative influence. 
 
There will be added traffic via deliveries, more traffic at night due to the late 
operating/selling time with added noise pollution and disturbance to local 
residents. 
 
Please DO NOT approve this application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John L. Alkire 
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Diana P. Alkire 
67 Litchfield Rd 
Midanbury 
Southampton SO18 2AZ 
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From:  
Sent: 22 March 2013 12:10 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Objection to Tesco application 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
We wish to formally object to the application by Tesco to sell alcohol from their 
new store, on the site of the former Castle Public House in Midanbury. 
 
We specifically object to their application to sell alcohol from 6am to midnight. 
 
We believe these hours are unreasonable and inappropriate for a residential 
area, and do not comply with Tesco’s claim to be “working with the local 
community”. 
 
We object because the extended availability will lead to more crime and 
disorder in this residential area. There is a well- established link between the 
availability of alcohol and antisocial behaviour. Nothing good can come from 
the sale of alcohol so late at night. 
 
About 600 people have already signed a petition saying they do not even 
want a Tesco store here. While it is too late to stop the store opening, the 
council should listen to the wishes of local residents and severely limit the 
licensing hours for selling alcohol. 
 
thank you 
Ruth & Steve Mayes 
38 Litchfield Road 
Midanbury 
Southampton 
SO18 2BB 
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From: Ron Paisley  
Sent: 23 March 2013 11:00 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Objection to Licence Application ‐ 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Dear Ms Montague 
 
I write with reference to the above application number ‐ Tesco Plc at former Castle 
Pub, Midanbury, Southampton. 
 
I would like to object to extended hours of 06:00 to 24:00 hours of trading alcohol, 
as this will cause a public nuisance late and night, and also help to fuel more crime in 
the surrounding area of Midanbury and Townhill Park, which is already at a high 
level. 
 
With regards 
Ronald J Paisley 
97a Cornwall Road, Midanbury, Southampton, SO18 2QX 

 
From: Ron Paisley 
Sent: 23 March 2013 10:54 
To: Licensing 
Subject: RE: 
 
Dear Ms Montague 
 
Thank you for your email advising how I can formally object to the Licence 
Application 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I will forward a separate email. 
 
With regards 
Ronald J Paisley

From: Montague, Hayley on behalf of Licensing 
Sent: 18 March 2013 09:32 
To: 'Ron Paisley' 
Subject: RE:  
 
Importance: High 

Dear Mr. Paisley,  
 
In order to validate your representation please provide your home address as required by the 
Licensing Act 2003 by 7th April 2013.  Please note that the Licensing Sub-Committee can only 
consider points raised in relation to the four licensing objectives which are: 
 

 The prevention of crime and disorder;  
 Public Safety;  
 The prevention of public nuisance; and  
 The protection of children from harm.  
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They are unable to consider the necessity or need of a premises in an area. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Hayley Montague 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
 
Web:    www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing 
Post:    Licensing - Southampton City Council 
            PO Box 1767, Southampton. SO18 9LA 
 
Please note:- This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004. SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments) is 
intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain 
information which is privileged and/or confidential. If it has come to you in error you must take 
no action based on it, nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 

 
From: Ron Paisley 
Sent: 16 March 2013 11:13 
To: Licensing 
Subject:  
 
Dear Sir 
  
I would like to lodge an objection with regards to Tesco, at the old Castle Pub site in 
Midanbury, applying for a licence to sell alcohol from 6am until midnight, as this is 
going to encourage more anti‐social behaviour through prolonged hours of sales.  As 
there is already two off licences in the immediate area, I do not believe there is a 
necessity to have yet another premises selling such goods, especially over such long 
periods of time. Shoud this licence be granted, then it will encourage more late 
traffic distrubing local residents as well as I have stated above, even more anti‐social 
behaviour in the area. 
  
I would welcome receipt of my objection. 
Regards 
Ronald J Paisley 
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From: Claire Wilkie  
Sent: 23 March 2013 14:22 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Licensing Objection: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Licensing objection to Tesco plc's application the sell alcohol at formermer Castle 
Pub site Midanbury  
 
In a press release sent out last year by Hampshire Constabulary,  Bitterne Inspector 
Patrick Holdaway has said:  " There is a direct link with underage drinking and anti 
social behaviour".  Another off‐license will do nothing to curb anti‐social behaviour. 
 Off‐Licenses do not provide a safe environment to drink, like a pub would, 
and therefore it seems inappropriate for Midanbury Broadway to have a 3rd off‐
license. 
 
Also,  this site is at the top of a very steep hill and is very busy.  Tesco Express stores 
cause an increase in traffic problems wherever they are sited.  Cobden Avenue, West 
End Road and Lodge Road to name a few locally cause huge inconvenience.  An 
increase in traffic in this location is dangerous,  there is a bus stop, zebra crossing 
and school which all combined with the number of junctions and a steep hill have to 
potential to cause a serious accident.   
 
I, therefore, strongly object to Tesco's Licensing application 
 
Claire Wilkie 
64 Ashtree Road 
Southampton 
So18 1lz 
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From: Emmy Wright  
Sent: 24 March 2013 00:11 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Tesco plc's application for a license to sell alcohol at the former Castle Pub 
site in Midanbury. 
Dear Sir 
 

I am writing about Tesco plc�s application for a license to sell alcohol at the former Castle 

Pub site in Midanbury, between the hours of 6am and 12 midnight.  This is hugely insensitive 

to the local area because Midanbury is a residential area not a shopping area and doesn�t 

need alcohol to be sold from darkness in the morning until midnight. 
 
I live at the bottom of Litchfield Rd which leads down the hill opposite the site and when it 
was a pub, people would walk down the road to use the cutway to the flats behind in 
Townhill Park, being very noisy late at night and waking up residents all the way down 
Litchfield Rd.  Then, having finished their drinks, the bottles, cans and crisp packets would be 
thrown into my garden.  This sort of antisocial behaviour would only increase if this license 

was granted and I don�t see why we should have to put up with it in a residential area.  

 
Drunkenness can produce the sort of bravado that can lead to mugging and crime and make 
the area a no‐go area for residents late at night, which is just not acceptable. 
 
The Police have found that there is a problem with underage drinking in the area.  Another 
off‐license will only contribute further to this problem. The best way stop alcohol being sold 
to underage drinkers is to not allow a further convenience store to have a license to sell 
alcohol, so reducing the chance of children getting hold of alcohol. 
 
For the above reasons I am strongly opposed to the granting of this license and hope the 
Council will consider the residents above retail profit and stop this license being granted. 
 
Regards 
 
Miss Elizabeth Wright 
 
91 Cornwall Rd 
Southampton 
SO18 2QX 
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From: Carol Wills  
Sent: 24 March 2013 12:13 
To: Licensing; Actionline 
Subject: LICENCE APPLICATION 2013/00417/01SPRN 
I am writing to object to the application by Tesco for a licence to sell alcohol from 6a.m. to 
midnight at the former Castle site in Midanbury.  I live locally and this is a residential area 
and I do not think it is necessary for another outlet for alcohol and in particular such 

extended hours.  The signs outside say Tesco are serving the community � I do not think it 

is beneficial to the community to have such late night traffic on a fairly dangerous road 
junction .   Also, surely this is going to encourage under age drinking and anti social 
behaviour.   I ask that the Council do not grant this application.  Many thanks.  Carol Wills, 21 
Sandringham Road, Bitterne Park Southampton SO18 1JL 
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From: Jess Brennan 
Sent: 24 March 2013 15:18 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Tesco 
                           re Licence Application-2013/00417/01SPRN 
Dear Sir, 
 
I would like to make a strong objection to to the above application for a licence to sell 
alcohol being made by Tesco 
 
for the property at Witts Hill. We who live in the area are already served very well by 
two of our local stores which  
 
both hold licences. I do not see the need for three. The parade of shops on Witts Hill 
is at night for me a no go area. 
 
I am sure if you liaise with the police you will find that it can often be a trouble spot. 
 
Why oh why make the situation worse. Alcohol can be bought at Tesco at the triangle 
and at their store on West End rd 
 
should anybody really need Tesco`s alcohol. 
 
It is important that we the local residents keep the quality of life we have here and not 
have it spoilt further by yet more 
 
young people drinking too much and causing trouble. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
M. J. Brennan     Mrs 

 
From: Montague, Hayley on behalf of Licensing 
Sent: 19 March 2013 15:31 
To: 'Jess Brennan' 
Subject: RE: tesco 
 
Attachments: ufm5.doc 
Dear Mrs. Brennan,  
 
Please see attached invalidity letter regarding your below representation.  Please note any 
further representations must be received by 7th April 2013. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Hayley Montague 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
 
Web:    www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing 
Post:    Licensing - Southampton City Council 
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            PO Box 1767, Southampton. SO18 9LA 
 
Please note:- This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004. SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments) is 
intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain 
information which is privileged and/or confidential. If it has come to you in error you must take 
no action based on it, nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 

 
From: Jess Brennan 
Sent: 19 March 2013 15:10 
To: Licensing 
Subject: tesco 
 
                              Licence Application- 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Sir 
I would like to make a very strong objection to the application for a licence to sell 
alcohol made by Tesco 
for the premises they are currently renovating on Witts Hill. 
Does the council ever listen to the local residents? 
We have from the onset objected to this development we are surrounded by Tesco's 
up the hill and down the hill 
all with a licence to sell alcohol. There are two local stores that have a licence, do we 
need three? 
I also see that they are advertising the building of a bakery on site,we have a bakery! 
Is any thought ever given to the small local businesses that have served this area 
extremely well for many years. 
I just cannot understand this constant bowing down to Tesco are they putting some 
sort of of pressure on our council! 
We like our local stores we do not need the giants. 
 
 Yours sincerely 
 M.J. Brennan. Mrs 
35, Witts Hill 

Page 60 of 147



From: Robin 
Sent: 24 March 2013 21:40 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Objection 
Reference No.  2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I wish to oppose Tesco plc's application for a license to sell 
alcohol at the former Castle Pub site in Midanbury, between the 
hours of 6am and 12 midnight 
 
Reasons 
Before Tesco's applied for a license to sell alcohol late, there were no late night off‐licenses 
in the area. If this application goes through, there will be more deliveries, and more cars 
coming late at night. This will cause extra noise pollution and disturb local residents. 
 
Last year 2 local newsagents in the city were found by Bitterne Police to be selling alcohol 
underage. This proves there is a problem with underage drinking in Southampton. Another 
off‐license will only contribute further to this problem. The best way stop alcohol being sold 
to underage drinkers is to not allow a further convenience store to have a license to sell 
alcohol. 
 
In a press release sent out last year by Hampshire Constabulary, Bitterne Inspector Patrick 
Holdaway has said: "There is a direct link with underage drinking and anti‐social behaviour" 
Another off‐license will do nothing to curb anti‐social behaviour. Off‐licenses do not provide 
a safe environment to drink, like a pub would, and therefore it seems inappropriate for 
Midanbury Broadway to have a 3rd off‐license. 
 
Crime is already a problem in the area. Last year the Co‐Op in Midanbury was broken into 
and thousands of pounds of cigarettes were stolen. There have been other cases of 
vandalism in the neighbouring allotments. In 2010, a man was left with a broken jaw in the 
street after a disturbance. if Tesco plc can sell cut‐price alcohol in Midanbury late at night, 
this could fuel anti‐social behaviour and crime that already riddles the area. 
 
Name                    Robin Cook 
Address:              48 Litchfield Road, Midanbury, Southampton 
Local resident 
 
Regards 
 
Robin 
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From: JOHN ALLCOCK 
Sent: 25 March 2013 13:06 
To: Montague, Hayley 
Subject: address 
Mr John Allcock  
Flat 2 Castle Heights.Castle Road. Midanbury. Southampton SO18 ITY   

 
From: Montague, Hayley on behalf of Licensing 
Sent: 25 March 2013 12:51 
To: 'JOHN ALLCOCK' 
Subject: RE: ref number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Dear Mr. Allcock,  
 
In order to validate your representation the Licensing Act 2003 requires that a home address 
be provided.  Please provide this information by 7th April 2013 so that your representation can 
be included in the report to the Licensing Sub-Committee. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Hayley Montague 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
 
Web:    www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing 
Post:    Licensing - Southampton City Council 
            PO Box 1767, Southampton. SO18 9LA 
 
Please note:- This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004. SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments) is 
intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain 
information which is privileged and/or confidential. If it has come to you in error you must take 
no action based on it, nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 

 
From: JOHN ALLCOCK  
Sent: 25 March 2013 12:21 
To: Licensing 
Subject: ref number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Dear Sir/Madam   
                       I wish to voice my operation to Tesco's being allowed to sell alcohol 
from 6 am to midnight . 
I can see WHY there is any need for them to be allowed to sell alcohol at all. 
There are TWO shops very close by that already sell alcohol so WHY should they be 
allowed to sell alcohol at all? 
Was told over 600 people the petition against Tesco's opening  at all .But has still 
gone ahead.  
Just how many hours a day is this store going to be opening?  
That means that Tesco's will be opened longer then the other two shops. That does not 
seem fair? 
If Tesco's are allowed to open the long hours and sell alcohol there will be trouble and 
the police will be  
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called to sort it out. 
Sorry people live close by will be keep awake half the night by drunks. That is NOT 
RIGHT. 
Hope this will be taken into count when the vote is taken. 
But there again its Tesco's and they usely l get their way.  
Yours J Allcock      
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From: jac.robinson  
Sent: 26 March 2013 13:15 
To: Licensing 
Subject: ref: 2013/00417/01SPRN. OBJECTION TO APPLICATION 
 
Dear Licensing Department 
I am writing to register my objection to the plans for Tesco’s plc application for a license to sell 
alcohol at their proposed store at the Castle public house site in Midanbury. 
I am a local resident: 
Jackie Robinson, 75 Portview Road Midanbury, Southampton, SO18 2AY and have lived at my 
current address for 30 years. 
 
I was amongst the 600 petition signees against this development firstly because we already have 
4 Tesco stores in less than a mile radius – Cobden Bridge, Burgess Road, Townhill Park and 
West End Road but more importantly the adverse effect such a store will have on our local 
independent traders on the Midanbury Parade of shops at the top of Witts Hill and Woodmill 
Lane. 
In terms of an application by Tesco’s for a license to sell alcohol from 6am to midnight at the 
Midanbury site I must strongly state that we DO NOT want another off-license in our area AND 
one with MUCH longer opening hours. I am very concerned about the link between longer hours 
for access to alcohol and anti-social behaviour.. 
Please note and register my objections. 
Looking forward to your response. 
Yours Faithfully 
Jackie Robinson. MSc/DipSW. 
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From: D Brown  
Sent: 26 March 2013 13:18 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Ref 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Objection to Tesco's application to sell alcohol at former Castle Inn between the hours 
of 6am and midnight on the following grounds  
 
1 Midanbury is a residential area - cars and people milling about early morning and 
late at night is undesirable 
 
2 We already have two off licence outlets - why do we need another 
 
3 Tesco already have two local stores selling alcohol at all hours - this is sufficient for 
the area needs 
 
4 Would lead to anti-social behaviour, more under-age drinking and all that entails 
 
5 We already have a lovely parade of shops serving the community well - one Tesco 
could lead to several other outlets closing leading to empty shops and lack of choice! 
 
6 This facility is not needed and would lead to more disturbance to residents, more 
crime, increased alcoholism and would damage the local economic community 
 
Regards 
Derek Brown 
58 Portview Road 
Midanbury 
Southampton 
SO18 2RH 
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From: Onita Turnbull 
Sent: 26 March 2013 17:24 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Re: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
my full name and address is as follows: 
 
Onita Turnbull 
32 Sandringham Road 
Southampton, 
SO18 1JJ 
 

 
From: Licensing  
To: Onita Turnbull  
Sent: Monday, March 25, 2013 2:23 PM 
Subject: RE: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
  
In order to validate your representation the Licensing Act 2003 requires that you provide your 
full name and address.  Please provide this information by 7th April 2013 so that your 
representation can be included in the report to the Licensing Sub-Committee. 
  
Kind regards,  
  
Hayley Montague 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
Web:    www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing 
Post:    Licensing - Southampton City Council 
             PO Box 1767, Southampton. SO18 9LA 
  
Please note:- This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004. SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments) is 
intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain 
information which is privileged and/or confidential. If it has come to you in error you must take 
no action based on it, nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 

 
From: Onita Turnbull  
Sent: 25 March 2013 13:16 
To: Licensing 
Subject: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
  
I wish to object to the proposed licensing application by Tesco at the old Castle pub 
on Witts Hill.    My reasons are:- 
  
1.   It seems unrealistic and unnecessary for drinks to be sold from 6 am until 
midnight.     We already have alcohol issues in the area and this would only 
exacerbate the problem.      In the past the local shops have had to employ security 
guards in the evenings but thankfully to a successful anti-social behaviour drive, this 
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is no longer necessary.     However, I can see that with such so long a period that 
drinks could be bought, it will  not be long before it again becomes necessary. 
  
2.   Please bear in mind that Bitterne Park Senior School is in walking distance of the 
shops and although Co-op and SNA are very strict in not selling to under aged 
children, feel this will not be the case with Tesco especially in view of the fact that it 
is believed they will employ minimal staff as the shop will mainly be self-service.   I 
fear that there will not be sufficient protection for these children. 
  
3.   I have no doubt that there will be increased alcohol related problems and this will 
certainly increase anti-social behaviour, crime and disorder. 
  
4.   There is very little room for car parking at Witts Hill and with additional traffic 
which may be generated by Tesco, feel the residents will have problems in parking 
even near their own homes and the additional traffic would increase the chances of 
accidents. 
  
5.   There are already two Tesco shops within the vicinity where alcohol can be 
purchased and do not therefore see any necessity for yet another licence being 
granted. 
  
6.   I am extremely concerned that the local shops will not be able to compete with 
Tesco prices which will leave shops unoccupied and open to vandalism which in turn 
will drastically affect the area and value of properties. 
  
7.   It must be remembered that this is mainly a residential area and as a resident for 
over 44 years, would like serious consideration be given to such an application not 
being granted. 
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From: Susan Hollis  
Sent: 26 March 2013 22:12 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Licence Application 2013/00417/01SPRN 
As a local resident I wish to object to the license application for Tesco to sell alcohol at the 
former Castle Pub Site in Midanbury between the hours of 6 a.m. and 12 midnight.  This 
development lies in a residential area adjacent to a small shopping parade.  The other 
convenience shops in the parade do not sell alcohol until midnight and Tesco's should not be 
allowed either.  Introducing a late night off licence into the area will encourage anti social 
behaviour as people visit it to obtain drink late at night and cause noise and trouble in the 
area.  As a local resident I object to this.  There are already two other Tesco's nearby that 
open late and serve alcohol so obtaining alcohol is not a huge problem.  Granting Tesco an 
early morning and late evening licence for this shop will cause extra disturbance and anti 
social behaviour in the area and be of no benefit to the residents. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  
S.Hollis 
  
 Ms S. Hollis 
47 Portview Rd 
Southampton 
SO18 2RJ 
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From: Jenkinson N.W. 
Sent: 28 March 2013 22:12 
To: Licensing 
Subject: License Application - 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, REF LICENSE APPLICATION - 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I am a Midanbury resident and I oppose the granting of Tesco Plc’s 
application for a license to sell alcohol at the former Castle Pub site in 
Midanbury, Southampton. 
 
My grounds for this are as follows:- 
 
1. Midanbury is a residential area which already has two adjacent outlets for 
the purchase of alcohol, which is already sufficient for the local residents.  
 
2. Granting this license would extend the hours over which alcohol could be 
purchased to midnight, and would encourage rowdy and anti-social behaviour 
late into the evening to the detriment of the local resident’s lives . 
 
3. There is already a problem with underage drinking in the area and the 
granting of this license would exacerbate this. 
 
4. For the customers travelling by car there are already several Tesco 
Express selling alcohol nearby, it is a redundancy to allow another one to sell 
alcohol. 
 
For these reasons I strongly oppose this application, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Neil W Jenkinson 
 
5A Midanbury Broadway 
 
Witts Hill 
 
Southampton 
 
Hampshire 
 
SO18 4QD 
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From: DAVID PERKS  
Sent: 28 March 2013 22:37 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Tesco Witts Hill 
 
Dear Licensing Department, 
With reference to application 2013/00417/01SPRN I would wish to make the 
following comments: 
1) With residential properties so close to these premises the application would 
draw in unwelcome noise when most residents are sleeping, whether it be at 
6am in the morning or midnight. 
2) An unwelcome element of society would be attracted by these unsocial 
hours and the supply of cheap alcohol after local public houses have shut. 
3)A traffic hazard would be created by drivers who would "fill up" with alcohol 
late at night and again early in the morning. 
4) Young newspaper delivery persons would be put at risk in the mornings by 
those who cannot control their actions when fuelled with alcohol, whether they 
are on foot or behind a wheel. 
5)After so much effort has been put in to stop unruly persons supplying drugs 
and damaging property in this area it would be disrespectful to our police, 
local councillors and Mr. John Denham, our Member of Parliament to allow 
this application. 
6)Since the council appear to have stopped cleaning our local streets the 
resulting extra litter and discarded bottles would make the area even more 
filthy than it is at present. 
 
 
I would urge you to reject this application with regard to the local opposition 
which has recently been publicly displayed. 
 
Regards from David Perks, 33 Dimond Road, Bitterne Park, Southampton 
SO18 1JQ 
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From: patricia 
Sent: 29 March 2013 14:52 
To: Licensing 
Subject: reference number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Should the application by Tesco plc for an off-license get the go ahead that 
tells you something about the power of these companies and the lack of 
consideration by the authorities for the local council tax payers. The possibility 
of a third alcohol outlet ( for the time being)!!! Is utterly absurd and if this gets 
the go ahead I will forever wonder what Tesco plc’s powers of persuasion 
were. The area will probably require more regular Police patrols late at night 
because of the usual problems associated with Booze. C.J. Morris 122 
Midanbury Lane. 
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From: patricia 
Sent: 29 March 2013 17:09 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Reference Number 2013/00417/1SPRN 
 
 
Dear Committee,  
 
 
Before we knew it the Castle Public House had been sold and purchased by 
Tesco’s, and it seems there is nothing we as residence can do but put up with 
having our homes exposed to lorries delivering  
 
at all hours, our homes being devalued and our quiet community area being 
used by extra traffic and lorries. Now we hear that they are applying for a 
license to sell alcohol. Why oh why would you as a  
 
licensing committee, deem it sensible to add yet another alcohol outlet to the 
top of Witt’s Hill Parade of shops, you all know how booze affects the younger 
generation it’s in all the papers.  
 
I moved here 10yrs ago because of the locality peacefulness and the shops 
which we could have survived on if we needed to, please do not spoilt it for us 
by giving a booze license to Tesco’s.  
 
 
Mrs Patricia S A Morris  
 
122 Midanbury Lane  
 
Southampton  
 
SO18 4HD 
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From:  
Sent: 31 March 2013 09:09 
To: Licensing 
Subject: 2013/00417/01SPRN-TESCO MIDANBURY 
 
I do not live in the immediate area to this forthcoming store but am strictly 
against the opening of yet another Tesco Express when we have FOUR 
already within about a 3 mile radius. Apart from taking trade away from family 
stores that have worked long and hard to build a business it is in such a 
dangerous position for cars coming and going on the brow of a hill and trucks 
also pulling in and out. I can see it as an accident waiting to happen As for a 
license to sell alcohol from 6am -12 midnight it is ludicrous. The area is 
already a bit of a magnate for youths who will get someone to buy the liquor 
for them - the police will need to be on permanent control. 
 
It doesn't appear that the property went on general sale and that Enterprise 
and Tesco have some kind of deal to buy up their properties  
as and when. This doesn't seem at all fair!  
 
I don't suppose that any of the residents rejections will make any  
difference but it is a very concerning situation. 
 
Christine Young 
 
5 Maryland Close 
 
Townhill Park 
 
Southampton 
 
SO18 2DX 
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From: steve summers 
Sent: 31 March 2013 10:51 
To: Licensing 
Cc:  
Subject: Objection to new Tesco application - ref 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I wish to formally object to the application by Tesco to sell alcohol from their 
new store, on the site of the former Castle Public House in Midanbury. 
 
I specifically object to their application to sell alcohol from 6am to midnight. 
 
These hours are unreasonable and inappropriate for a residential area, and 
do not comply with Tesco’s claim to be “working with the local community”. 
 
The extended availability will lead to more crime and disorder in this 
residential area. There is a well-established link between the availability of 
alcohol and antisocial behaviour. 
Bitterne police have confirmed that there is a problem with underage drinking 
in Southampton, these extended selling hours can only add to the problems. 
 
There are already 2 other convenience stores selling alcohol in Midanbury, a 
3rd is certainly not required. 
 
An Alcohol Concern report confirmed that an increase in the number of off 
licenses cause an increase in under age drinking and public nuisance " 
greater off-license density increases the general availability of alcohol in the 
home and through friends, family and from passers-by" 
 
When considering this application from Tesco please consider the local 
residents, the vast majority of whom do not want the application to be 
approved. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Mr Steve Summers 
56 Litchfield Road 
Midanbury 
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From: Sylv Willoughby 
Sent: 01 April 2013 12:48 
To: Licensing 
Subject: REF APPLICATION 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I write to express my objection and concern re the above application. 
 
I have lived in this particular area for over 20 years and have noticed an 
increase in under age drinkers and anti social behaviour. Crime is already a 
problem in the area with the Co-op in Midanbury broken into where thousands 
of cigarettes were stolen. Just recently there was a shooting very nearby 
which resulted in two of the offenders being jailed for a number of years. Do 
we really need more drink fuelled crime?  
My concern is also about general traffic movements. As the application is to 
open the store and off-license from 6am until midnight I fear the access on the 
brow of a hill will cause many risk problems especially during term times as 
there is a large Comprehensive School nearby. 
We also have two local shops on the local parade selling alcohol and another 
within 300 yards away. 
 
I urge the council to refuse this license application. 
 
Sylvia Willoughby 
90, Glenfield Avenue 
Bitterne 
SOUTHAMPTON 
SO18 4EU 
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From: Gamble C. 
Sent: 01 April 2013 14:37 
To: Licensing 
Cc: Baillie, Peter (Cllr); Inglis, John (Cllr); White, Ivan (Cllr); 
 
Subject: Tesco Castle license 2013/00417/01SPRN  
 
The Licensing Department 
Southampton City Council 
 
1 April 2013 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Reference Number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
We are writing to object to the application by Tesco’s for a licence to sell alcohol at the former 
Castle Pub site in Midanbury between the hours of 6am and 12midnight. 
 
Our objection is based on the following grounds 
 
1. Protection of children. Midanbury is a residential area with several schools. The Witts Hill 
shops are currently used by many school children and reasonable off-licence hours and strict 
rules are applied by all the shopkeepers. There is no justification for a national retailer to 
impose extended retail area rules to a residential area. Tesco would be encouraging children 
to accept easy access to alcohol as a social norm; a norm that Government is challenging at 
a national level. 
2. Anti-social behaviour, crime and disorder. Residential roads in the area, including the one 
we live on, have become more disorderly in the last decade. The evidence for this is provided 
by alcohol related litter in the streets and frequent occurrences of vomit on the pavements. 
The availability of heavily discounted alcohol for over 18 hours in the day will only lead at best 
to greater nuisance to the community and at worst increased levels of public disorder in the 
neighbourhood. Higher traffic levels in the early morning and late at night will impact 
considerably on the peace of the community. 
3. Street safety and traffic access. The transfer of the Castle Pub to Tesco was, we 
understand, not subject to any planning application to the local authority. Local people have 
not been consulted over the desirability of such a retail outlet and in particular their concerns 
for the increased traffic it will bring throughout a longer daily trading period. Tesco have a 
poor track record when it comes to road safety. They made no improvements to vehicle 
access to their store in the Bitterne Triangle and this has turned Cobden Avenue into a 
potential accident black spot. Access to their store on the Castle site will be as difficult. 
Furthermore, with the large numbers of school children using the roads to travel to school 
around their site we have grave concerns for their safety. 
 
In summary, this is a licence application that deeply troubles us for the reasons stated above. 
We look to the licensing authority to reject Tesco’s application and to limit the function of their 
retail activities to the sale of items that benefit the Midanbury community. A dry Tesco, 
opening between 7am-11pm, would achieve that goal. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Dr Clive Gamble 
Dr Elaine Morris 
124 Midanbury Lane 
SO18 4HD 
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From: ROBERT PARNELL 
Sent: 01 April 2013 22:05 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Objection letter 
 
15 Montgomery Road 
Bitterne 
Southampton 
SO184RX 
 
licensing team 1st April 2013 
southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
PO Box 1767 
Southampton 
SO18 9LA 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
RE: Objection To License Application-2013/00417/01SPRN-Former Castle Pub Site 
Midanbury Lane Southampton 
 
As a local resident I wish to lodge my objection to the above proposed application  
by Tescos PLC for a license to sell alcohol between the hours of 6am and  
Midnight. 
 
This area is a residential area close to a local secondary school. The selling of  
alcohol between the hours of 6am and midnight will cause an increase in 
Traffic and pollution to this already congested area.Within the past year several  
local newsagents were found by the Police to be selling alcohol to underage 
consumers and a further store may exacerbate this problem. 
 
There is a direct link with underage drinking and anti social behaviour and a third 
off-licence on the Midanbury Broadway parade is inappropriate in this residential 
area and so close to the secondary school.Off-licences do not provide a safe  
Environment for the consumption of alcohol. 
 
There are already two local Tesco express stores in this area both with parking  
Problems and late night alcohol is available at both of these and therefore there is  
No necessity or demand to permit a third Licence. 
 
Crime in this area is already a problem with an increase in violence, burglaries  
and vandalism.A further premises selling alcohol with these long licensing hours 
will add to the already growing problem and cause added stress and problems  
and disturbances for. The local residents. 
 
Local concerns should be listened to just as they were recently in Peterborough 
where the city council objected to a licence to sell alcohol in a neighbourhood 
after recognising the strength of feeling by the community.The Council are not 
obliged to accept every application they receive. 
 
Yours Faithfully  
Mr Robert Parnell 
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From: Les Turner  
Sent: 02 April 2013 08:52 
To: Licensing 
Subject: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Hello, 
 
I am sending this e-mail on behalf of Diane Thorogood of 10, Barton Cres, 
Midanbury, So18 2BN to register her objection to the suggested all day off 
licence at the new Tesco store on the old site of the Castle public house in 
Midanbury , Southampton. 
 
You have already gone against the local wishes over 600 signatures against 
having the store at all but we all know that Tesco is taking over the world and 
as usual money talks. 
 
There are already 2 stores who sell alcohol less than 50 yards away. One of 
these store’s has been trading for more than 25 years on the same site. 
These people know local people and strive to make a living, your plans will all 
but destroy that as we will have all sorts of traffic and non- locals popping into 
Tesco for groceries and other bits. 
 
The biggest concern is obviously the plan for 18 hours per day of alcohol 
sales and as usual with Tesco they will undercut the local traders on prices to 
ensure a greater percentage of the market place.  
 
Midanbury is a fairly peaceful place with few issues. The residents would like 
to keep it that way and not entice all the non - local idiots and underage 
drinkers in to purchase cheap alcohol. 
 
We all know with politics that this deal has probably already been signed and 
palms have been greased but under no circumstances will I or any of my 
family or friends in the area be using the new store. 
 
Regards, 
 
Diane Thorogood. 
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From: Hunt,Mark Richard  
Sent: 02 April 2013 10:49 
To: Arm, Chris 
Subject: RE: Tesco Express, Witts Hill 
 
Dear Chris, thank you for your quick reply. 
 
My home address is; 1 Camelia gardens, Townhill Park, Southampton, SO18 2RR. My 
personal email address is  
 
Please do not share any of my details with any sales/advertising companies. 
 
Regards 
 
Mark Hunt 
 
Air Products PLC 
 
Maintenance coordinator UK & IRE 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
From: Arm, Chris  
Sent: 02 April 2013 10:46 
To: Hunt,Mark Richard 
Subject: RE: Tesco Express, Witts Hill 
 
 
Dear Mark, 
 
Thank you for your email, I reply on behalf of the Licensing Officer (Licensing Act). 
 
In order to consider your representation as a resident please supply your full home and 
personal email address. 
 
However, if you are objecting as a neighbouring business with a registered interest in the 
business (or other capacity) please confirm. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Chris. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Licensing Officer (Gambling), 
 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services, 
 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership, 
 
Southampton City Council, 
 
Please note: This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004. SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments) is 
intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain 
information which is privileged and/or confidential. If it has come to you in error you must take 
no action based on it, nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 
 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Page 108 of 147



 
From: Hunt,Mark Richard  
Sent: 29 March 2013 16:00 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Tesco Express, Witts Hill 
 
Licensing reference; 2013/00417/01 SPRN 
 
Dear Sir 
 
I am sending this email with reference to the off licence hours that the new Tesco Express 
could adopt as it takes over The Castle public house at Witts Hill. 
 
As a local resident I object to the off licence staying open beyond 10pm. There is no need for 
Tesco to sell alcohol past 10pm. Additionally selling alcohol past 10pm will encourage 
unsociable behaviour.  
 
Another point is the other two local shops (Co-op & Premier), also have an off licence. To 
allow Tesco to stay open past the two local shops licensing hours would give Tesco an unfair 
advantage. 
 
 
Regards 
 
Mark Hunt 
 
Air Products PLC 
 
Maintenance coordinator UK & IRE 
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From:  
Sent: 02 April 2013 15:08 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Licence-Application:2013/00417/01SPRN-Tesco-Express,Witts-
Hill,Midanbury,Southampton 
 
To-whom-it-may-concern 
 
I-live-in-Avon-Road,Midanbury. 
 
I-was-so-pleased-when-The-Castle-Pub-shut-up-shop,my-family-and-I-can-
now-have-a-good-nights-sleep,with-no-cans/bottles-being-left-on-the-streets-
being-kicked-around-as-they-left-the-pub(Anti-social-behaviour). 
 
I-cant-believe-that-an-application-has-been-made-for-the-same-site(Tesco)-
have-applied-for-off-licence-to-be-run-from-the-premises,especially-the-hours-
requested. 
 
There-is-already-two-off-licences-within-20-yards-of-the-proposed-site.Do-we-
really-need-another-one!! 
 
Tesco-already-have-an-off-licence-at-Cobden-Avenue-and-another-in-West-
End-Road. 
 
If-Tesco-will-be-able-to-sell-alcohol-until-midnight,this-will-more-than-likely-
cause-crime-and-disorder-and-alcohol-concern-this-could-lead-to-a-
competitive-market-for-alcohol-and-I-thought-the-government-are-trying-to-
reduce-the-price-wars,more-alcholics!!! 
 
If-Tesco-apply-for-a-licence-to-sell-alcohol-late-there-will-be-more-deliveries-
and-more-cars-coming-late-at-night-more-carbon-admissions. 
 
Tesco-Express-already-have-5-shops-within-4-miles-the-smaller-independent-
retailer-in-the-area-will-possibly-close-down,this-could-lead-to-another-empty-
shop-becoming-a-hotspot-for-anti-social-behaviour. 
 
I-do-not-wish-that-the-alcohol-licence-be-granted,as-we-already-have-two-off-
licences,who-close-at-10.00pm,which-is-a-reasonable-time-for-a-built-up-
area. 
 
The-traffice-will-increase-and-as-the-local-school-children-visit-this-area-at-
lunchtimes-this-could-lead-to-a-serious-accident-and-a-child/children-
becoming-injured. 
 
My-name-is-Mrs.S.Hurst,15-Avon-Road,Midanbury,Southampton,SO18-4FR. 
 
Yours-sincerely 
 
Mrs.S.Hurst 
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From: Keith Herring  
Sent: 02 April 2013 17:17 
To: Montague, Hayley 
Subject: Tesco Licence Application No 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Hayley 
  
Thank you for your reply to my email. Please note my address is as follows: 
  
26 High View Way, Midanbury, Southampton, SO18  4FG. 
  
Sorry I did not enclose this before. Thank you. 
  
Yours sincerely 
   
Keith Herring 

 
From: Montague, Hayley  
Sent: 02 April 2013 12:01 
To: 'Keith Herring' 
Subject: RE: Licence Application 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Mr. Herring,  
 
In order to accept your below representation to the application for Tesco’s at Witts Hill please 
provide your home address by 7th April 2013. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Hayley Montague 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
 
Web:    www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing 
Post:    Licensing - Southampton City Council 
            PO Box 1767, Southampton. SO18 9LA 
 
Please note:- This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004. SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments) is 
intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain 
information which is privileged and/or confidential. If it has come to you in error you must take 
no action based on it, nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 

 
From: Keith Herring  
Sent: 02 April 2013 11:56 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Licence Application 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
  
I object to the above application for the selling of Alcohol between the hours of 
6.00am until 12.00 midnight at the former Castle pub in midanbury, on the grounds 
that: 
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The hours applied for, far exceed the normal hours of licensing for a residential area, 
when we already have 2 local stores that supply alcohol; and we have a number of 
other outlets in and around the area, including 2 other Tesco outlets on West End Rd 
and Cobden Ave. 
  
In the Midanbury, we have, already have had a number of incidents of anti-social 
behaviour, drug shootings and the Co-Op has been broken into, on more than 1 
occasion. The availability of alcohol will I feel, will escalate, the crime problems in 
this area. 
  
This new Tesco store is on the main route for the Children that attend Bitterne Park 
School, the children use the local shops to get there lunch's and treats though out the 
day. With the these long hours of opening, I feel sure it will encourage the above 
problems, an possible lead them into crime. 

IF TESCO IS HERE TO SUPPORT AND SUPPLY THE LOCAL COMMUNITY 
WITH A SERVICE, THERE THEY SHOULD CONSIDER THE IMPACT THAT 
THEY WILL HAVE ON THAT COMMUNITY IN ITS ENTIRETY. 

I have lived most of my life in the Midanbury area man an boy from the mid 1950s. It 
would be a terrible loss if we lose any of own local shops to this progress. We must 
work together Big and small we all a make an impact to the community. 
  
Yours faithfully 
  
Keith Herring  
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Dear Chris, 
 
Thanks for your reply. 
 
My details are as follows:- 
 
Mrs Alison Hunt 
1 Camelia Gardens 
Townhill Park 
Southampton 
SO18 2RR 
 
Personal email :  
 
I am not objecting on behalf of a business. 
 
Many thanks 
 
Alison Hunt 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
From: Arm, Chris  
Sent: 02 April 2013 11:04 
To: Alison Hunt 
Subject: RE: Witts Hill Tesco 
 
Dear Mrs. A. Hunt, 
 
Thank you for your email, I reply on behalf of the Licensing Officer (Licensing Act). 
 
In order to consider your representation as a resident please supply your full home and 
personal email address. 
 
However, if you are objecting as a neighbouring business (i.e. The British Legion) and or with 
a registered interest in the business (or other capacity), please confirm. 
 
Thank you. 
Kind Regards, 
Chris. 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
From:  
Sent: 02 April 2013 10:13 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Witts Hill Tesco 
 
Licensing reference; 2013/00417/01 SPRN 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
I am sending this e-mail with reference to the off licence hours that the new Tesco Express 
could adopt as it takes over The Castle Public House at Witts Hill, Southampton. 
 
As a local resident, I object to the off licence staying open beyond 10pm. Selling alcohol past 
10pm will encourage unsociable behaviour.  
 
Another point is the other two local shops (Co-op & Premier), also have an off licence. To 
allow Tesco to stay open past the two local shops licensing hours would give Tesco an unfair 
advantage. 
 
Regards, 
Mrs A Hunt 
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From: Susan Coady 
Sent: 02 April 2013 19:26 
To: Licensing 
Subject: licence application - 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Mr and Mrs Coady, 25 Litchfield Road, Midanbury, Southampton SO18 2BH 
  
As a very local resident, living close the the proposed new Tesco Store, we would like 
to object to the application which has been put before your committee for a licence to 
sell alcohol from 6.00 am until midnight. 
  
We already have plenty of outlets who have licences for this purpose and we do not 
feel that another outlet is required.    
  
This is a residential area which is well serviced by the local shops and as there are 
schools close to this new shop we would not like to think that alcohol was available 
for the large part of the day and night. 
  
As Tesco already have stores within walking distance of the area, West End Road,  
Cobden Bridge and also at Towhill Parade, who already have licences to sell alcohol 
we do not believe that it is necessary for this particular store to have a licence to sell 
alcohol as well. 
  
We would not like to think that people would be coming to the shop late at night to 
purchase alcohol as this would not be desirable as the area is predominately 
residential. 
  
We hope that these concerns will help with the decision. 
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From: Emily Light 
Sent: 02 April 2013 20:26 
To: Licensing 
Subject: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Hello 
  
re: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
My name is Emily Light & i am a resident in the Bitterne Park/Midanbury area. My 
address is: 8 Sandringham Rd, Bitterne Pk, S018 1JJ. 
 
I am writing to make an objection about the Tescos that is due to be built on the 
Castle pub site in Midanbury. I am concerned about the anti‐social behaviour and 
crime & disorder that this may cause in the local area. This is an area with pockets of 
high deprivation & as Tescos plan to sell alcohol from 6am ‐ midnight i feel this will 
encourage underage drinking and general loitering, which as a resident with a young 
child can be intimidating. As there are already shops in Midanbury selling alcohol, i 
feel this product may be subject to a price‐war ‐ reducing the cost of alcohol and 
making it more widely available. I fear the smaller shops would be unable to 
compete with these prices & that they would become derelict.  
 
We want our local community to have shops that are frequented by local residence, 
Tescos encourage customers to drive to their stores which would not only increase 
emissions & noise but put extra pressure on the already rather blind turnings. 
  
I hope that my concerns will be listened to, there is a strong feeling in our 
community that we do not want another Tescos as we have everything we need to 
buy in Midanbury already. 
  
Yours sincerly 
  
Mrs E Light   
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From: Diana Barnes 
Sent: 03 April 2013 09:07 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Ref no 2013/00417/01SPRN Tesco in Midanbury 
I object strongly to the proposal for the new Tesco to have an alcohol licence from 6 
a.m. to midnight. We already have 2 shops selling alcohol at reasonable times, it 
really is not necessary to sell it for longer, and it  could lead to anti‐social behaviour 
and encourage under‐age drinking. We are all supposed to be drinking less, not 
more: alcohol‐fuelled crime should not be encouraged by easier availability. Actually, 
there are 2 other branches of Tesco a short distance away (one of which, on Cobbett 
Road, causes severe traffic problems, but that’s another matter)  so this out‐of‐hours 
service is already available for those who want it.   
Please turn this application down‐ 10 a.m. until 10 p.m. would be quite enough. 
yours sincerely, 
Diana Barnes  (local resident) 
42 Neva Road 
SO18 4FJ 
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From: John Clark 
Sent: 03 April 2013 10:53 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Application Ref. 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
We wish to object most strongly against licensing application No. 
2013/00417/01SPRN made by Tesco for their proposed convenience store in 
the former Castle Public House at Midanbury Southampton. 
 
Despite 600 objections to this store from local people Tesco have already 
been granted two planning permissions in addition to the Permitted 
Development concession which allows them to convert a public house to a 
retail outlet without the necessity of obtaining planning permission. This was 
probably on the well known basis in this city that Tesco gets what Tesco 
wants! 
 
There are many strong reasons why this licensing application should be 
refused:- 
 
a.. There are already two alcohol outlets a few yards away in the Midanbury 
Broadway and a third is therefore wholly unnecessary. The question of need 
in this context is very different to that under planning and we believe is 
therefore a very strong reason for refusal on its own.  
 
a.. Midanbury is a residential area and the sale of alcohol from 6am until 
midnight, if approved, would be the latest opening for any Tesco Express 
store locally. It would bring more people and cars into the area late at night 
causing more disturbance to local residents.. The car park layout and 
approach at the Castle would cause additional noise, more than their other 
stores with level approaches.  
 
a.. There are other nearby outlets for late night alcohol purchase, up to 2330. 
Yet another even later outlet is therefore unnecessary.  
 
a.. Already some of our properties and those we manage have suffered from 
drunken behaviour with walls pushed over and broken fences. This would only 
exacerbate the situation.  
 
a.. Alcohol is recognised nationally as being a major cause of crime, disorder, 
anti social behaviour and generally a risk to public safety. Also the health 
issues associated with alcohol abuse are of considerable concern to the 
Government. There are 1.5 million alcoholics in the UK and the availability of 
cheap alcohol late into the night will only fuel these addictions.  
 
a.. There is already an underage use problem with alcohol in the area and this 
would worsen it.  
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From: JEAN ROBERTS  
Sent: 03 April 2013 19:37 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Tesco application for an alcohol license at the former Castle pub site in 
Midanbury 
I am a resident of Midanbury Lane and am horrified to learn that Tesco wishes to 
serve alcohol from 6am to 12 Midnight.  We are already the victims of late night 
drunken behaviour in the road and the depositing of empty cans in our garden.  There 
is social housing situated close to our house which is a focal meeting place for young 
and noisy drinkers.  This has been reported to the police and housing association in 
the past as have other problems with under-age drinking.  
There are other Tesco stores within easy distance so I can see no need to grant this 
license.  Also we have 2 other convenience shops with 1 minutes walk from The 
Castle site so drinkers need not feel deprived. 
I hope the council will be able to resist the power of big business and listen yo the 
strong local opinion against the granting of this license. 
 
W.Roberts 
113 Midanbury Lane 
SO18 4HA 
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From: Marten, Angela 
Sent: 04 April 2013 08:45 
To: Licensing 
Subject: FW: The Licensing Department Reference Number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Please see email below from Councillor White 
 
Many Thanks 
 
Angie 

Angela Marten 

Civic Officer 

Southampton City Council 

This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000, the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. If you 
are not the person or organisation it was meant for, apologies, please ignore it, delete it and 
notify us.  SCC does not make legally binding agreements or accept formal 
notices/proceedings by email. E-mails may be monitored.   

From: Ivan White 
Sent: 04 April 2013 01:41 
To: Marten, Angela 
Subject: The Licensing Department Reference Number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Dear Angie, 
Please could you forward the following? 
Thanks. 
Ivan 
  
The Licensing Department 
Southampton City Council 
 
4 April 2013 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Reference Number 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
I as a local Cllr. writing to object to the application by Tesco's for a licence to 
sell alcohol at the New Tesco's site in Midanbury between the 
hours of 6am and 12midnight. 
  
The hours are excessive and give people who are susceptible alcohol abuse (a problem 
which causes the greatest health and social problems in the City) the opportunity to purchase 
alcohol for 18 hours per day. No other outlet within a large radius from the store has such a 
license. 
  
The 6 am start time could encourage the illegal sales to young people. 
  
The midnight closure time gives rise not only increased disturbance in a relative quiet 
residential area but potential nuisance associated with alcohol. 
  
Therefore for the above reasons I consider the opening hours should be considerably 
reduced. 
  
Regards  
Ivan White (Bitterne Park Ward Cllr.) 
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From: Anita Brown  
Sent: 04 April 2013 14:50 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Re: Licence Application - 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
It is 34 Rowlands walk, Southampton, so18 2gt Thank you  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
On 4 Apr 2013, at 14:49, "Licensing" wrote: 
 
Dear Ms. Brown, 
Please provide your full home address in order for your objection to  
be accepted under the regulations of the Licensing Act 2003. 
Kind regards, 
Hayley Montague 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Legal, HR and Democratic Services 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
Web: www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing 
 
Please note:- This email is confidential but may have to be disclosed  
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, the Data Protection Act  
1998 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. SCC does not  
make legally binding agreements or accept formal notices/proceedings  
by email. Emails may be monitored. This e-mail (and its attachments)  
is intended only for the use of the person(s) to whom it is addressed  
and may contain information which is privileged and/or confidential.  
If it has come to you in error you must take no action based on it,  
nor must you copy or show it to anyone. 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Anita Brown 
Sent: 04 April 2013 14:46 
To: Licensing 
Subject: ref:Licence Application - 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Hi there, 
I am writing regards the new tesco being built in midanbury. Of course  
I am concerned how it will affect other local businesses but  
predominantly I am concerned about their licence request. Firstly long  
opening hours may prove disruptive to local residents but the  
availability of alcohol may increase anti social behaviour thus  
affecting the safety of local people. I am very concerned about this  
and wished to share it with yourselves. 
Thank you.  
  
Sent from my iPhone 
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From:  
Sent: 05 April 2013 08:42 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Tesco's Application for a License to Sell Alcohol - Midanbury 
 
Dear Sirs 
Recently around 600 people signed a petition against a Tesco Express store 
opening in Midanbury. Since then, as we understand it, Tesco are also 
applying for a license to sell alcohol from 6am until midnight – this means the 
shop will be selling alcohol when it is still dark in the morning and as it gets 
dark in the evenings. If you allow this application you will displaying a huge 
level of insensitivity to the community – Midanbury is a residential area, not a 
shopping area. 
Before Tesco’s applied for a license to sell alcohol late at night, there were no 
similar late night off-licenses in the area. If this application goes through, there 
will surely be more deliveries, and more cars coming late into the night. This 
will cause extra noise pollution and will greatly disturb local residents. 
There is already a problem with underage drinking in Southampton. Another 
off-license will only contribute further to this problem. As described in a recent 
press release, by Bitterne Inspector Patrick Holdaway when he said: "There is 
a direct link with underage drinking and anti social behaviour”. It therefore 
follows that another off-license in the area, on top of the two that already exist, 
will do nothing to curb anti-social behaviour. It is a simple fact of life that off-
licenses do not provide a safe environment to drink, like a pub would, and it is 
therefore totally inappropriate for Midanbury Broadway to have a 3rd. 
There is already a Tesco Express on Cobden Avenue and another nearby on 
West End Road and late night alcohol is available at both of these. Other than 
pure greed and/or to exploit the desire of young people in the immediate 
Midanbury area to purchase cheap alcohol, Tesco plc has no need for an 
additional off-license because they already provide a wide enough ‘service’ to 
residents in the Bitterne, Bitterne Park and Midanbury area. Added to this, 
there was a recent Alcohol Concern report into off-licenses that noted that an 
increase in the number of off-licenses causes crime (underage drinking) and 
nuisance. It said specifically that “Greater off-license density increases the 
general availability of alcohol in the home and through friends, family and from 
passers-by, through what is known as ‘shoulder tapping’ outside alcohol retail 
outlets and crime is already a problem in the area. Last year, for example, the 
Co-Op in Midanbury was broken into and thousands of pounds of cigarettes 
were stolen. As well as other police-logged examples, in 2010, a man was left 
with a broken jaw in the street after a disturbance. If Tesco plc can sell cut-
price alcohol in Midanbury late at night, this could fuel anti-social behaviour 
and crime that already plagues the area.  
There is also the worrying problem of the highly probable breakdown of social 
cohesion, in that nearby small independent shops will almost certainly be 
forced out of business if Tesco’s succeeds in its application to sell alcohol. 
Clearly, the additional custom that Tescos will receive from that source will 
make them overwhelmingly and unfairly uncompetitive against such a ‘giant’ 
retailer, across a whole range of goods and services. This could indeed be yet 
another problem of the sort alluded to by the former Local Government 
Association chairman Margaret Eaton when she said “Rows of empty shops 
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risked becoming a hotspot for anti-social behaviour, dragging down the whole 
feel of an area”.  
Finally, you should be aware that there is precedent for refusing a licence to 
Tesco plc to sell alcohol, evidenced by Peterborough City council when it 
recognised the strength of ‘anti’ feeling by the community. Please, for the sake 
of our community, have the courage to do likewise. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Donald and Valerie Robertson 
50A Dimond Road 
Bitterne Park 
Southampton SO18 1JS 
 
P.S. As we understand that the consultation period for Tesco’s application 
expires on Sunday next, could you please ensure that this correspondence is 
included in that exercise 
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From: helen coleman 
Sent: 05 April 2013 20:38 
To: Licensing 
Subject: ref:Licence Application - 2013/00417/01SPRN 

Dear sir/madam 
I am writing to express my concern about the application for an extended alcohol 
licence for the planned Tesco store. I believe that this is not needed in residential area 
where off licences already exist. I am also worried that it would make visting the local 
shops unsafe because of an increase in anti social behaviour. 
I hope my comments can be taken into consideration. 
Helen Coleman 
31 Bond road 
Bitterne park. 
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From: Tom Sheppard 
Sent: 05 April 2013 22:09 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Ref: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
I am writing to you as a local resident to object to Tesco plc's application for a license 
to sell alcohol between 6am and midnight in Witts Hill (ref: 2013/00417/01SPRN). 
 
I believe the application is insensitive to local residents in Midanbury and the 
surrounding area. 
 
The area is residential.  There is no requirement for another off-license in a location 
which already has two off-licenses within 50 meters.  Residents are already able to 
use the two existing stores with licenses to sell alcohol and, in any circumstance in 
which these stores do not suffice, there is a Tesco Express store selling alcohol in 
exceptionally early and late hours just ten minutes away by foot in Cobden Avenue. 
 This store is less than three minutes away by car. 
 
There are negative impacts of a third off-license in the road, particularly one selling 
alcohol at hours beyond that which is currently available on Midanbury Parade.  
 
Firstly, the proposed Tesco Express on Witts Hill would have a large car park.  This 
suggests Tesco Plc expect a significant number of customers to arrive by car to buy 
alcohol at exceptionally early and late hours.  This will produce noise pollution to 
residents in the nearby Trent Road, as well as increased traffic on Woodmill Lane into 
Witts Hill.  Therefore I expect extra noise and disruption will be caused to residents 
living nearby.  One can also assume deliveries of alcohol from suppliers to the store 
within these hours - and possibly beyond the hours - will cause additional noise 
disruption to residents.  The quality of life to those living in the area will be reduced. 
 
As a resident of Midanbury Lane, every day I have to suffer speeding cars and the 
dangers of too much traffic on what is a residential road. Midanbury Lane is used a 
cut through between the Bitterne Park/Midanbury area to get to Bitterne Road West. 
 Lorries which will deliver alcohol to the store are likely to travel down my road, 
adding to the problems which already exist at peak hours of the day, and I will also 
suffer extra pollution and disruption.  This will affect my quality of life and that of my 
neighbours.  I am concerned that an accident may happen which could otherwise be 
avoided. 
 
I have concerns that another off-license in the area will add to alcohol harms in 
Midanbury and the surrounding area.  For instance, an Alcohol Concern report states 
that greater numbers of off-licensed premises lead to an increasingly competitive 
alcohol market-place resulting in still lower prices. In these circumstances an increase 
in consumption, and therefore alcohol harms would be expected.  It is well known that 
anti-social behaviour can often originate from great alcohol consumption, especially 
when outside of the safe environment of a pub.  I am worried that the additional 
consumption of alcohol increase anti-social behaviour in the area, such as petty theft 
and vandalism.  There have already been instances of crime in the allotments nearby, 
as well as burglaries to the other stores on the parade. 
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There are already too many off-licenses in the area and therefore another is not 
required.  Tesco plc already have a license to sell alcohol in the area (in Cobden 
Avenue) and therefore it seems inappropriate to give another license out. 
 
I hope you will consider my objection to this unsuitable application. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Thomas Sheppard 
 
2 Ashurst Mews 
30 Midanbury Lane 
Southampton 
SO18 4GP 
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From: DENHAM, John  
Sent: 07 April 2013 12:00 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Application 2013/00417/01SPRN 
 
Please consider my objection to the above application (Tesco/The 
Castle/Witts Hill) 
 
'I am writing to object to Tesco plc’s application for a license to sell alcohol at 
the former Castle Pub site in Midanbury, between the hours of 6am and 12 
midnight (ref: Licence Application - 2013/00417<tel:2013/00417>/01SPRN). I 
am a resident of Southampton and have been the Member of Parliament for 
the Southampton Itchen constituency for the past 21 years. 
 
Many residents have contacted me, as their local Member of Parliament, with 
their concerns about the effects of this licence being approved. 
 
The shopping parade in Witts Hill, known as MidanburyBroadway, already has 
two off-licences. These two off-licenses currently do not sell alcohol as early 
as 6am or as late as midnight. Midanbury is a residential area and there is no 
need or demand for off sales over such a long period of time. Even the Tesco 
Express store, on a former filling station site on a main thoroughfare on 
Cobden Avenue does not offer such long opening hours. Residents who do 
want longer opening hours than the current Midanbury stories are only 
generally a ten minute walk for or a three minute car journey from that or other 
Tesco outlets. 
 
On the other hand, if the application is approved then the neighbouring stories 
may feel they have no alternative but to extend their own opening times, 
leading to two or three stores selling alcohol for early in the morning until 
midnight. 
 
While the former Castle Pub had an off licence, it traded as a normal pub and, 
as such, offered a relatively controlled environment for social drinking. The 
previous use of the site as a pub does not justify an additional off licence in 
the area. 
 
The area has occasional trouble with anti-social behaviour. At present this is 
minimised by the economically health and balanced trade at the Witts Hill 
shops. The presence of a new Tesco store, coupled to an off-licence, can only 
harm the current businesses with the danger of closures and empty 
properties. This pattern has been seen before in Southampton. 
 
The former Local Government Association chairman Margaret Eaton has said 
rows of empty shops risk becoming “a hotspot for anti-social behaviour, 
dragging down the whole feel of an area.” Allowing Tesco's to have an off 
licence can only increase the likelihood of garage to neighbouring business 
and the vitality of the local economy. Estimates in 2012 from the Local Data 
Company suggest that as many as 1 in 7 shops are empty in our high streets. 
 

Page 145 of 147



The proposed Tesco Express store will have a large car park and it seems 
likely that, in common with their other stores in the near vicinty, they will 
expect and encourage customers to travel to the store by car, buying alcohol 
from very early in the morning until late This will create extra noise pollution to 
the area and disturb residents living in the nearby streets, in particular in Trent 
Road,Witts Hill, Midanbury Lane and Woodmill Lane. 
 
There is an established problem in the area of children seeking to buy alcohol 
and persuade others to but it for them. Last year 2 local newsagents in the city 
were found by Bitterne Police to be selling alcohol underage. In the absence 
of any established need to open a new off-licence, the most prudent policy 
would be to refuse to allow a further convenience store to have a license to 
sell alcohol. As the Alcohol Concern report on the number of convenience 
stores selling alcohol states: “Greater numbers of off-licensed premises lead 
to an increasingly competitive alcohol market-place resulting in still lower 
prices. In these circumstances an increase in consumption, and therefore 
alcohol harms would be expected.” 
 
Finally, the extended hours sought by Tesco indicate a complete lack of 
sensitivity to the concerns of local people and a desire, for commercial 
reasons, to change the whole nature of the current shopping parade. 
 
I believe that the application should be rejected.' 
 
John Denham MP 
 
Southampton Itchen 
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From: Val Craig  
Sent: 07 April 2013 21:32 
To: Licensing 
Subject: CASTLE PUB SITE AT MIDANBURY. TESCO APPLICATION 
Ref No: 2013/00417/01SPRN 
Tesco plc's application for a license to sell alcohol at the former Castle Pub sit in 
Midanbury, between the hours of 6 am and 12 midnight. 
  
We are a local resident  to the above site living at 9 Litchfield Crescent, Midanbury 
just around the corner from the Castle Pub site. 
  
We object strongly to the above application on the following grounds:‐ 
  
1.  The late opening hours which will mean increase in traffic and noise and the 
possibility of anti social behaviour.  At the moment crime is not an issue for 
Midanbury or Bitterne Park but feel this could change with the late night 
refreshments between 11 pm and midnight; 
  
2.  The delivery lorries, i.e. the size of and delivery times, i.e. will they be really early 
or really late and cause more noise and possible disruption to traffic using the road 
and pedestrians (which could also affect the safety of  school children whilst going to 
school, at lunchtime and whilst returning home); 
  
3.  Large lorries using Midanbury and Bitterne Park as short cuts.  To get to the shop 
to save time for their deadlines. 
Broadway as they probably cannot compete with Tesco pricing policy and creating a 
"no go area" with empty units; 
  
4.  Not happy with way Tescos are allowed to purchase pubs in the area.  The Castle 
was the hub of the community and if the Brewery wanted to sell it, why not offer it 
for sale to other Breweries (ideal for a Hungry Horse type of pub ‐ what beautiful 
views lost to the public, being the highest point in Southampton).  This pub was run 
down by Enterprise Inns by not spending money on the upkeep of it and generally 
not encouraging people to use the pub. 
  
We strongly urge you to take into consideration thea above points before granting a 
license as this will affect the residents and their quality of life and will definitely not 
improve the area. 
  
We look forward to hearing from you. 
  
DAVID JAMES CATTEAU and VALERIE CRAIG 
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